
   RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING CONTRACT IN THE AMOUNT OF $194,703 WITH 

PLANNING COMMUNITIES FOR ZERO EMISSIONS FLEET TRANSITION PLAN 

 

WHEREAS, on September 22, 2022, Procurement Services Division conducted an open 

solicitation through the Greensboro E-Procurement System for a Zero Emissions Fleet Transition 

Plan professional services contract; 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Greensboro has determined to engage professional engineering and 

planning services to prepare a Zero Emissions Fleet Transition Plan in order to provide a detailed 

roadmap for converting the existing fleet of the Greensboro Transit Agency’s (GTA) vehicles to 

a fully zero emission fleet by 2035;   

 

WHEREAS, this contract is anticipated to run through December 31, 2023; 

 

WHEREAS, Planning Communities, LLC was selected as the best qualified firm and the 

M/WBE office was involved in the process; and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GREENSBORO: 

 

That the City Manager is authorized to enter into a contract with Planning Communities, LLC for 

a Zero Emissions Fleet Transition Plan.  
 


